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Gatehouse Horse and Pony Show in aid of the Galloway RDA  

The Gatehouse Horse & Pony Fundraising Show in aid of the Galloway RDA was held at Barstobrick  Equestrian Centre , Ringford, 

on Sunday 16/09/18.  On the whole it was a lovely sunny day and the show ran smoothly and proved to be a great success with    

participants and spectators alike.Thank you to all competitors and spectators, the show raised £744.31 for Galloway RDA. 

 

 This year's Senior Champion and winner of the Willie McKay Champi-

onship cup was Karolina Szafer riding  "Holly Marsh Martini".   

The Junior Championship  cup was won by Nadia Powell riding  "Smokey". 

The Mini Junior Championship was won by  Belle Anderson riding  "Leswald 

Pegasus". Belle also won The Supreme Championship. 

Once again several of our RDA riders participated in the show. The Trophy 

for the  Handy Pony Competition  was won by Taryn Cotton  riding  Melody.  

The Family Horse class Trophy was won by Vicky Cuttler riding  "Fiona"  and 

the Equitation Trec Trophy  was won by Sam Howard-Pope riding  "Fiona".  

The Dressage Classes were well attended . The Introductory  Class A 

2008  was won jointly by Jill Widdop  riding  "Enigmatic Secret" and  Hannah McIntyre riding "Doyland Adorable Gift".  The Prelimi-

nary Class 2 2016 as well as the Novice Class 30 2006 was won by Nicki McKie riding  "Autumn"  . The Overall Winner  of the Dres-

sage Competition was Nicki McKie.  

The organisers would like to thank Judges, Alice Greenwood, Susan Cook, Lucy Stratford ,dressage writer Julia Graham and all  

helpers and volunteers who gave their time freely and without whose help the event would not have taken place.   

Our sincere thanks to Mr Robin Austin of Barstobrick Equestrian who enabled us to make use of the excellent facilities provided by 

the centre, which once again contributed to the Show's success.  Many thanks also to all the restaurant staff for the lovely food and 

great service. 

Finally our thanks go to all our  sponsors and donors:- Tarff Valley, Twynholm, Farriers  - Graham Findlater & Mike Roberts, 

"Buckaroo. Bizô, Dumfries, Lloyds Equestrian supplies, Dumfries, By the Book, Castle Douglas, Sunrise Health Foods, Castle Doug-

las, The Mill on the Fleet, Gatehouse of Fleet, Justine Hunter-Brown, Pat Baird, John & Frances McCormack, Paul Cherry, Brenda 

& Ronnie Heap & Stevenson McConnell. 

Photopraphs supplied by Ray Boyes Photography. 
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Official Opening of the Hoist 

Earlier this year Galloway RDA were successful in receiving grants from Kirkcudbright Rotary Club, Dumfries and     

Galloway Council and Santander. This has enabled the group to go-ahead with the purchase and installation of a hoist 

supplied by Horseplay. The hoist was installed at the end of July, and coaches, volunteers and our ponies have all been 

trained to ensure the safety of rider/pony and volunteers during mounting and dismounting. 

 

To celebrate the installation of the hoist, guests from 

Kirkcudbright Rotary Club   - President Gordon 

Cowan, past President - Paul Tebay and D&G    

Counsellor Dougie Campbell plus all volunteers and 

riders were invited along for an official opening of 

the hoist, followed by a light lunch at Barstobrick 

Cafe. Following speeches made by our RDA County    

Chairperson - Wendy Milliken, and Galloway RDA 

Vice chairperson - Trish Keith, the ribbon was pulled 

by Dougie Campbell and Gordon Cowan to officially 

open the hoist, whereupon there was a demo of the 

hoist in action. One of our riders Annie Walker was 

lifted by the hoist and under the guidance of our    

instructors - Justine Hunter-Brown, Lady Vaux of     

Harrowden, Jean Clarkson and Janet Watson, Annie 

was hoisted from her wheelchair onto Lightning, one 

of the wonderful ponies provided to our group by 

Lochhill Equestrian Centre. 

 

The installation of a hoist will be beneficial for many riders, particularly amputees or those who have had a stroke. As a 

result mounting and dismounting will be so much easier, which will undoubtedly improve their experience with us. 

 

We cannot express enough, how grateful we are to the organizations 

and local council who have supported us in achieving our goal of pur-

chasing a hoist. Of course, this would not have been possible without 

the ongoing dedication and commitment of all our volunteers and      

others behind the scenes. It just goes to show anything is possible and 

we can make changes to improve the lives of those with disabilities with 

the right support. 
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